#### ANNOUNCEMENTS

\*If you have heard the call of God and are interested in learning more about being a follower of Jesus, considering baptism, or desire to become a member of this church family, please talk to Pastor Beth.

\*If you are a Guest or a First-time Worship Visitor, make sure to fill out a Welcome form.



Our Floral Arrangement for October is shared in memory of Gwendolyn Spitzer, our mother, grandmother, friend, by the Spitzer family.

## Expression of Thanksgiving...

Dear friends in Christ, It was so good to be with you for your Spiritual Renewal Weekend. Ifelt renewed feeling your energy and interest around the things we discussed, and this will certainly lead to God's earth being renewed as well as we all find ways to take our "clothesline actions" to better care for creation. I also really enjoyed getting to know your youth, and hope to perhaps see them on a Learning Tour one of these days-or maybe piloting a plane I'm on . Thank you as well for the generous honorarium-gifts like these are wind in our sails as we do our work here there and everywhere. Blessings and peace, David Radcliff

SACRA is having its Annual Meeting on Tuesday, October 19 at 4:00 p.m. They will be meeting at Covenant Presbyterian Church in the sanctuary. The agenda includes the election of the Board of Stewards and of the Officers, adoption of the budget, and a year ending report. They are also in need of volunteers. Please contact Jane Ford (janesford@aol.com) if you are interested.

**UPDATE** on location: Staunton Church of the Brethren has been participating in disaster rebuild trips since 1998 and have not missed a year until 2020, which was skipped due to covid. This year we are scheduled to leave on October 24 to spend a week in **Dayton**, **Ohio**. Currently, there are fourteen scheduled to go, not all from our church, but members of SCOB are the organizers of the trip. Please join us in praying for safety and strength for all who will participate this year.

A group from our church met at the district office and assembled about 150 cleanup buckets. Materials for the buckets are purchased by the district disaster ministries team. When combined with the work of other churches, we will send about 200 buckets to New Windsor to be distributed to areas affected by hurricanes and flooding.

**Pastor Beth is available for "porch visits" throughout the week.** This is a way we can safely get to know each other. She is also available for picnics under the picnic shelter.



#### Change in date due to weather!

Join us for our first fireside chat! As a part of her new sermon series: "Camp Fire Stories", Pastor Beth will host midweek fireside chats, weather permitting. We have postponed the first one this **Wednesday**,

October 13th at 6:30 PM. Bring a chair and join her around the campfire for good conversation. Firewood contributions are welcomed!

#### **CALENDAR UPDATES:**

**❖** The October meeting for the Mary Martha Circle is at 10:00 a.m. (not 9:30) this Tuesday, October 12.

The October Service Project of the Mary Martha women is a donation to New Directions. New Directions is in Staunton and serves as a resource for providing support and advocacy to those affected by domestic violence, sexual assault, human trafficking, and stalking. We are collecting the following:

- \* Deodorant
- \* Body lotion
- \* Shampoo
- \* 13 gallon trash bags
- \* Used/new cell phones

A basket will be available for your donations at each Sunday's service during October. Thank you for supporting this project.

#### From the Witness Commission:

\*October 17 - Valley Mission Donations - Bring in paper products: toilet paper, paper towels, or table napkins.

\*October 31 - EYN Sunday. Ekklesiyar Yan uwa a Nigeria (EYN), the Church of the Brethren in Nigeria, is the largest national body of the Church of the Brethren in the world. With a vibrant history of nearly 100 years, EYN has placed a high emphasis on education, health, and agriculture. Today EYN continues to be ravaged by attacks from the militant group Boko Haram. (~COB Website: https://www.brethren.org/global/nigeria/)

Offerings for EYN can be placed in the "offering box" or can be mailed to the church office. Please make sure to write "EYN" in the memo on your check.

\*Wanted: Volunteer drivers - Witness continues to look for

volunteer drivers to transport members to and from church services. Please contact Hannah Simmons if you are interested - 540-290-3317 or hesimmons2@gmail.com



Do you like to clean? Is taking the trash out your favorite weekly chore? The church is in need of volunteers to help us keep our building in ship shape until we can obtain a new janitor.

We are asking that volunteers sign up for a week at a time to take on these small tasks. You are welcome to sign up as a Sunday School class, with a friend or family member or choose to work alone. Tasks include collecting the trash and getting it to the street for pick up on Tuesday mornings, cleaning the bathrooms and cleaning the sanctuary. We are looking for help each week through the end of October. Reserve your week today!



## **SCOB Job Posting:**

Staunton Church of the Brethren is seeking an experienced commercial janitor for a part-time position with Competitive Pay. The individual will be responsible for weekly church cleaning including restrooms, and trash collection. Flexible schedule available. Please contact SCOB at 540.886.8655 or Wallace Clark at 540.294.1880.

Thank you to our upcoming...

November Ushers: Paul Sanger, Julie Sanger, Steve Ballew, Faith

Ballew

and November Counters: Sally Shomo and Ann Swink

## **Contact Information**

Pastor Beth Jarrett's email is bjarrett7@gmail.com

Phone: 540-830-8755

Church Board Chair Mark Lane's email is marklane37@gmail.com,

Phone: 540-908-7299

Office Manager Annie Collins' email is scobsecretary@gmail.com,

Office Phone: 886-8655.

Youth Communications Coordinator Amy Farthing's email is

Onlineamy2@gmail.com, Cell phone: 804-814-5515

**Interim Christian Education Directors:** 

Brennen Gilbert's email is gilbertba.scob@gmail.com Catherine Sanger's email is sanger.cat07@gmail.com

Church Website: www.stauntonbrethren.org

The Church Office hours are Monday-Thursday, 8:30am-1:00pm

# Men's Fellowship

# Chicken Barbecue!!!



# Saturday, October 23, 2021 Proceeds will be used to help fund church projects

Price per Half: \$5.00

Please place your order early! You may pay when you pick up your order. Pickup time 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon.

Please call or return your order form to the Church Office.

Name:	
Phone:	
	Total Halves:
	Thank you for your order!